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May 1, 2024 

Dear Illinois Long Term Care Facilities, 

Updates were recently made to the Administrative Code for Communicable Diseases and include 
changes to reporting requirements for SARS-CoV-2 Infection (COVID-19). Please see the administrative 
code for complete details: 
https://www.ilga.gov/commission/jcar/admincode/077/077006900D06350R.html. In brief, reporting of 
COVID-19 is now only required for Laboratory Confirmed Testing via ELR, Pediatric Deaths, and Intensive 
Care Unit Admissions. Individual cases of COVID-19 detected through facility-conducted point of care 
testing no longer need to be reported via SimpleReports or the POC NHSN module. Outbreaks should 
still be reported to the LHD and testing results may be requested in the context of outbreak 
management.  

Please see the attachment for an updated compilation of COVID-19 Case and Outbreak reporting 
requirements for Long Term Care Facilities in Illinois for your reference.  

Thank you for your continued cooperation. 

Sincerely, 
Hillary Spencer, MD, MPH 
Infection Prevention Medical Advisor 

CC: Local Health Departments 

https://www.ilga.gov/commission/jcar/admincode/077/077006900D06350R.html

